
    

   

    

      

    

      

   

 

    

        

  
 

 

May 9, 2024  

RE: Proceed with Wildlife Conservation Board meeting on May 23, 2024



Dear Governor Newsom,  

We write to urge your Administration to move forward with funding the projects noticed for 
action at the May 23rd Wildlife Conservation Board (WCB) meeting. This meeting has been 
publicly noticed for weeks and is the final critical step for over 40 projects around California that 
will help the state meet your bold goals for conservation, climate mitigation, biodiversity 
protection, and achieving more equitable access to nature. Derailing this meeting at the last 
minute would inflict entirely avoidable harm on state efforts to meet these essential goals.   

Your Administration has been a global leader on conservation and natural resource issues, from 
addressing threats to biodiversity by establishing a goal of conserving 30% of California’s land 
and coastal waters by 2030, to the targets for climate mitigation and adaptation through natural 
and working land released last month on Earth Day. These and other goals and frameworks chart 
a positive path to restoring a better relationship with a healthier world, but these aspirations must 
be matched with action.   

We are concerned that the recent guidance from the Department of Finance to halt expenditures 
of certain funds could impact the funding for projects on the WCB’s May agenda. We expect the 
Administration to exercise discretion and nuance in allowing some funding actions to proceed, 
but we must emphasize that derailing the pending meeting at this very late date would be seizing 
defeat from the jaws of victory.  

The May 23rd meeting represents the final action on dozens of projects that have been many 
years in the making. These projects are complicated, with landowner agreements that have terms 
and expiration dates, and bring many millions of dollars in matching funds from federal, 
philanthropic, local governments, and other sources that can be jeopardized by a sudden 
suspension of the meeting. Again, this agenda has been publicly noticed for weeks and this 
meeting is the final necessary action for a myriad of conservation, restoration, education, equity, 
and engagement projects around the state.  

We thank you for your commitment to elevating the role of nature – and access to nature – in 
your Administration. And we ask that you ensure that the May 23rd meeting of the Wildlife 
Conservation Board proceeds as planned, and funding is provided accordingly for all noticed 
projects.  

Yours,  

Andy Shrader 
Senior Advisor 
2100iff Strategies 
 
Marilyn Harvey 
Acting CEO 
Alameda County RCD 
 
 
 

Emely Garcia 
Legislative Advocate  
NRDC 
 
William G Hoppes 
President 
Ohlone Audubon Society 
 
 
 



Mike Lynes 
Director of Public Policy 
Audubon California 
 
Jeannette Tuitele-Lewis 
President/CEO 
Big Sur Land Trust 
 
Kim Kolpin 
Executive Director 
Bolsa Chica Land Trust 
 
Barbara Brydolf 
President, Alta Peak Chapter 
CA Native Plant Society 
 
Bridget Fithian 
Board Chair 
California Council of Land Trusts 
 
Daniel Gluesenkamp 
Executive Director 
California Institute for Biodiversity 
 
Nick Jensen 
Conservation Program Director 
California Native Plant Society 
 
Michael Delbar 
CEO 
California Rangeland Trust 
 
Redgie Collins 
Legal and Policy Director 
California Trout 
 
Mark Hennelly 
Vice President of Advocacy 
California Waterfowl Association 
 
Torri J. Estrada 
Executive Director 
Carbon Cycle Institute 
 
Nancy Wahl-Scheurich 
Executive Director 
CARCD 
 
Glenn Oelker 
President 
Cayucos Land Conservancy 

Thomas H. Makloney 
Executive Director 
Ojai Valley Land Conservancy 
 
Katie Hawkins  
California Program Director  
Outdoor Alliance 
 
Megan Wargo 
CEO 
Pacific Crest Trail Association 
 
Paul Mason 
Vice President, Policy & Incentive 
Pacific Forest Trust 
 
Walter T. Moore 
President 
Peninsula Open Space Trust 
 
Jeff Darlington 
Executive Director 
Placer Land Trust 
 
Matthew Baker 
Policy Director 
Planning and Conservation League 
 
Diane Nygaard 
President 
Preserve Calavera 
 
Lynn Boulton 
Chair 
Range of Light Group, Sierra Club 
 
Jim Elias 
Executive Director 
Redwood Coast Land Conservancy 
 
Chance Cutrano 
Director of Programs  
Resource Renewal Institute 
 
Julie Rentner 
President 
River Partners 
 
Peter Jorris 
Executive Director 
San Bernardino Mountains Land Trust 



J.P. Rose 
Policy Director, Urban Wildlands 
Center for Biological Diversity 
 
Kevin D Hamilton 
Senior Director Government Affairs 
Central Califronia Asthma Collaborative 
 
Carin High 
Co-Chair 
Citizens Committee to Complete the Refuge 
 
Jennifer Clary 
California Director 
Clean Water Action 
 
Terry M. Welsh, MD 
President 
Coastal Corridor Alliance 
 
Jennifer Szeliga 
Executive Director 
Coastal San Luis Resource Conservation 
District 
 
Pamela Flick 
California Program Director 
Defenders of Wildlife 
 
Marc Engstrom 
Director of Public Policy 
Ducks Unlimited 
 
Kay Ogden 
Executive Director/CEO 
Eastern Sierra Land Trust 
 
Mark Silberstein 
Executive Director 
Elkhorn Slough Foundation 
 
Dan Silver 
Executive Director 
Endangered Habitats League 
 
Pamela Heatherington 
Board of Directors 
Environmental Center of San Diego 
 
 
 

Heather Dyer 
CEO  
San Bernadino Municipal Water Department 
 
Candace Wo 
Director of Mitigation and Nonprofit Funds  
San Diego Foundation 
 
Sharon Weaver 
Executive Director 
San Joaquin River Parkway & Conservation 
Trust, Inc. 
 
April Newlander 
Executive Director 
Sanctuary Forest Inc. 
 
Shani Kleinhaus 
Environmental Advocate 
Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society 
 
Ted Clement 
Executive Director 
Save Mount Diablo 
 
Paul C. Ringgold  
Chief Programs Officer 
Save the Redwoods League  
 
Adam Livingston 
Director of Planning and Policy 
Sequoia Riverlands Trust 
 
Steven Frisch 
President 
Sierra Business Council 
 
Mahtisa Djahangiri 
Campaign Strategist 
Sierra Club California 
 
Laurie Oberholtzer 
Executive Director 
Sierra County Land Trust 
 
Mark Balcom 
Former Board Member and Treasurer  
Sierra Foothill Conservancy 
 
 
 



Josefina Barrantes 
30x30 Coordinator / Del Norte Advocate 
EPIC (Environmental Protection Information 
Center) 
 
Corey Pargee  
Executive Director  
Feather River Land Trust  
 
Tracy Katelman 
CEO 
ForEverGreen Forestry 
 
Jim Lindburg 
Legislative Consultant 
Friends Committee on Legislation of California 
 
Michael Wellborn 
President 
Friends of Harbors, Beaches and Parks 
 
Aubrey Pickerell 
Operations Director 
Friends of Plumas Wilderness 
 
Alicia Hamann 
Executive Director 
Friends of the Eel River 
 
Wendy Schneider 
Executive Director 
Friends of the Inyo 
 
Alice Kaufman 
Policy and Advocacy Director 
Green Foothills 
 
Leslie Reynolds 
Executive Director 
Groundwork San Diego-Chollas Creek 
 
Claire Schlotterbeck 
Executive Director 
Hills For Everyone 
 
Michael L. Joncich 
Trustee and Property Owner 
Joncich Family Trust 
 
 
 

Bridget Fithian 
Executive Director 
Sierra Foothill Conservancy 
 
Lauren Miller 
Conservation Director, Rancher and Landowner  
Sierra Foothill Conservancy  

Jonathan Kusel 
Executive Director 
Sierra Institute for Community & 
Environment  

Lis Olaerts 
30x30 Coordinator 
Sierra Nevada Alliance 
 
Laura Bradley 
Stewardship Programs Manager 
Siskiyou Land Trust 
 
Eamon O’Byrne 
Executive Director 
Sonoma Land Trust 
 
Stacy Gorin 
Executive Officer  
Southern California Mountains Foundation 
 
Baani Behniwal 
Natural Sequestration Initiative Manager  
The Climate Center 
 
Ann Van Leer 
Executive Director 
The Escondido Creek Conservancy 
 
Kaila Dettman 
Executive Director 
The Land Conservancy of San Luis Obispo 
County 
 
Devin Rothman 
Director of Land Conservation 
The Land Trust for Santa Barbara County 
 
Liz Forsburg Pardi 
Director of External Affairs & Policy 
The Nature Conservancy 
 
 



Kate Kelly 
Founder 
Kelly Group 
 
Julie Turko 
Executive Director 
Lakeside's River Park Conservancy 
 
Sarah Newkirk 
Executive Director 
Land Trust of Santa Cruz County 
 
Gavin Feiger 
Policy Director  
League to Save Lake Tahoe 
 
L. Steven Day 
Founder Director 
LEGACY-The Landscape Connection 
 
Norma Garcia 
Chief Deputy Director 
Los Angeles County Dept of Parks and Rec 
 
Scarlet Eskew 
Grants and Programs Manager  
Malibu Foundation  
 
Nona Dennis 
President 
Marin Conservation League 
 
Conrad Kramer 
Executive Director 
Mendocino Land Trust 
 
Joshua Hugg 
Governmental Affairs Program Manager 
Midpeninsula Regional Open Space District 
 
Betsy Reifsnider 
Sacramento Policy Associate 
Mono Lake Committee 
 
Chris Wright  
Policy Director  
Mother Lode Land Trust 
 
 
 
 

Joan Clayburgh 
Executive Director 
The Sierra Fund 
 
Landon Peppel 
Deputy Director Conservation & Restoration 
Programs 
The Wildands Conservancy 
 
Wallace Cleaves 
President 
Tongva Taraxat Paxaavxa Conservancy 
 
Claire Nasr 
Executive Director  
Trinidad Coastal Land Trust 
 
Matt Clifford  
California State Director  
Trout Unlimited 
 
John Svahn 
Executive Director 
Truckee Donner Land Trust 
 
Juan Altamirano 
Director of Government Affairs 
Trust for Public Land 
 
Sandra Schubert 
Executive Director 
Tuleyome 
 
R.Brian Kermeen 
President 
Tuolumne County Land Trust 
 
Mari Galloway 
California Director 
Wildlands Network 
 
Todd Booth 
California Resident 
 
Lynn Boulton 
California Resident 
 
Paul Edelman 
Los Angeles Terrestrial Ecologist 
 
 



Michelle Berditschevsky 
Medicine Lake Highlands & Aquifer Protection 
Director 
Mount Shasta Bioregional Ecology Center 
 
Belen Bernal 
Executive Director 
Nature for All 
 
Jeff Briggs 
Managing Director, North America 
New Forests 
 
Cynthia Perrine 
Executive Director 
Northern California Regional Land Trust 
 
 
 

Katryn McCormick 
Retired Teacher 
 
Joe Stein 
California Resident 
 
Dan York 
California Conservation and Restoration 
Constituent 
 

  

 


